

February 16, 2023

Mayor Eugene Pascal Hamlet of Aklavik P.O. Box 88 Aklavik, NT X0E 0A0

Dear Mayor Pascal:

Re: N3L3-0570 Hamlet of Aklavik - Municipal Water Licence - 2022 Annual Report

The Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) acknowledges receipt of N3L3-0570 Hamlet of Aklavik Municipal Water Licence 2022 Annual Report on February 14, 2023. The IWB appreciates the Hamlet of Aklavik's timely submission of the annual report. Upon review, information gaps have been identified. As per the Hamlet of Aklavik's Municipal Water Licence N3L3-0570, please provide the following information:

- 1. Part B, Item 1e): tabular summaries of all data collected under the "Surveillance Network Program (SNP)" Station # 0570-2 (i.e.: Run-off from Solid Waste Disposal Facility). If samples were not collected during 2022 reporting year from SNP Station # 0570-2, please provide reasons why. For example: "no runoff was observed from SNP #0570-2 during 2022 reporting year" or other reasons "not collected due to weather, etc.) Note: The SNP sampling of all licences is critical for tracking effluent data. For SNP sampling and analysis requirements please see municipal water licence N3L3-0570 Annex A: Surveillance Network Program.
- 2. Part B, Item 1m): all other details on water use or waste disposal requested by the Board during the reporting year.

The above-mentioned information are requirements of annual reporting and a condition of the municipal water licence. The submitted documents, including all related IWB correspondence, will be placed on the IWB Public Register. Should you have any questions or concerns please contact me at 867-678-8610 or adhikarib@inuvwb.ca or Mardy Semmler, Executive Director, at 867-678-8609 or semmlerm@inuvwb.ca.

Sincerely,

Bijaya Adhikari, PhD

Science and Regulatory Coordinator

cc: Tom Ng, SAO - Hamlet of Aklavik

Lloyd Gruben, Water Resource Officer - ENR Inuvik Region

Inuvialuit Water Board, 151 Mackenzie Road – Mack Travel Building – 2nd Floor,